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Third Supplement to Memorandum 2000-11

Litigation Expenses in Eminent Domain Cases (Additional Comments)

We have received the letter attached as Exhibit pp. 1-4 from David Collins of

Gordon & Rees in San Francisco. Mr. Collins writes in support of the draft

tentative recommendation on litigation expenses in eminent domain cases.

He states that the existing requirement of a determination of reasonableness

for an award of litigation expenses involves substantial litigation and deters

settlements. The proposed revision would help alleviate these problems.

He goes on to argue that the proposed revision is only a partial remedy, and

that justice requires that a person whose property is taken for public use should

be made whole. This would require that the property owner recover litigation

expenses in every case.

Respectfully submitted,

Nathaniel Sterling
Executive Secretary










